A TOP OF THE STATE OF THE STATE

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY

CORPS OF ENGINEERS, PORTLAND DISTRICT PO BOX 2946 PORTLAND OR 97208-2946

Planning, Programs, and Project Management Division

Dear Willamette Fish Facility Design Workgroup agency representative:

Please find attached for your review and comments a 75% Willamette Valley High-Head Bypass Design Parameters Report prepared by the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Portland District High Head Bypass Product Delivery Team (HHB-PDT). This report documents design parameters developed by the HHB-PDT to inform design of potential bypass for downstream fish passage at high head dams.

This report is a Columbia River Fish Mitigation (CRFM) program funded engineering and design study.

Your review is important to the development of design parameters for high head bypass. Please send written comments on agency letter head no later than March 1, 2019.

If you have any questions or comments, please contact Fenton Khan, a member of my staff, at (503) 808-4777 or email Fenton.O.Khan@usace.army.mil.

Thank you for your review of the subject report and your continued participation in the WATER process.

Sincerely,

Amy C. Gibbons

Chief, Environmental Resources Branch

Enclosure

Copies Furnished

CENWP-PM-E (Eppard, Khan) CENWP-PM (Jeff Ament) CENWP-PM-PM (Ian Chane)